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good morning ladies and gentlemen on                                            
this Wednesday welcome to ask the                                               
theologian I'm dr. Randy white glad that                                        
you are here for biblical theological                                           
worldview questions I look forward to                                           
taking those questions and entertaining                                         
your thoughts and cheers and jeers and                                          
smiles and all that as we come together                                         
let's just start with a question first                                          
of all that comes from Roger normally in                                        
California but Roger happens to be in                                           
Cambodia today doing ministry there in                                          
this question relates to Acts chapter 16                                        
verse 33 what are your thoughts on who                                          
performed the baptizing of the                                                  
Philippian jailer and the family what do                                        
you think the purpose of this baptism                                           
was well of course you remember Acts                                            
chapter 16 verse 33 and the Philippian                                          
jailer and those store the story that                                           
goes along with it and the jailer saying                                        
what must I do to be saved and Paul                                             
gives the very Pauline not Kingdom not                                          
Jewish presentation believe in the Lord                                         
Jesus and you will be saved and so it                                           
goes on then when you get down to verse                                         
33 it says and he took them the same                                            
hour of the night                                                               
and washed their stripes and was                                                
baptized he in his straight way so the                                          
Philippian jailer took the same hour                                            
Paul and I believe it's Silas here that                                         
says with him and washed their stripes                                          
and was baptized okay this is in the                                            
passive somebody else did it he did not                                         
baptize himself and of course that would                                        
be quite unusual in in Christian history                                        
and certainly unheard of in Jewish                                              
history so he was baptized he and all                                           
his that is he and his family were all                                          
baptized let me say by the way just                                             
incidentally this is the                                                        
passage from which reformed theologians                                         
and Catholic theologians build an idea                                          
that you can baptize infants because                                            
they say well he baptized he and all his                                        
family and surely surely he had infants                                         
and therefore infants were baptized                                             
that's a huge huge huge leap it's not                                           
the question but it's a huge leap that                                          
has to do really with trying to twist                                           
that scripture as much as you can in                                            
order to fit your Catholic theology                                             
which you hadn't reformed in your                                               
reformed theology now two questions here                                        
so who performed the baptism you know                                           
we're not really told Paul we know that                                         



Paul baptized some people he tells us                                           
that in first Corinthians gay essence to                                        
Fanus others I don't know he says maybe                                         
I baptized some of the rest of you                                              
Corinth is not Philip I obviously and                                           
yet it could have been Paul in the                                              
context I didn't go back here and look                                          
once again I want to check but I believe                                        
that we just have Paul and Silas they're                                        
there at Lydia though there's a there's                                         
a woman named Lydia and she's out do you                                        
remember the seller of purple and they                                          
were having their worship time there and                                        
that I think is a Jewish gathering we                                           
could pick some of the up that up from                                          
the text by the way Roger and I were                                            
able to go to Philip I and to the river                                         
outside the city where this would have                                          
happened or location very close at least                                        
to where it happened and the jail at                                            
Philip I and several other things that                                          
we were able to look at and by the way                                          
going back in October and would love to                                         
take any of you but they come here and                                          
we're thrown in prison                                                          
verse 23 charging the jailer to keep                                            
them safely and at midnight Paul and                                            
Silas that's what I was looking for Paul                                        
and Silas prayed sang praises unto God                                          
the prisoners heard them there was an                                           
earthquake the foundations were shaken                                          
the doors were open to keeper the prison                                        
awaking out of his sleep                                                        
you remember wanted to kill himself Paul                                        
cried do thyself no harm he the the                                             
jailer called for light sprang in came                                          
trembling fell down before Paul and                                             
Silas it looks like the only two people                                         
we've got here are Paul and Silas he                                            
brought them out and said sirs what must                                        
I do to be saved and they said so we're                                         
not exactly you know this this obviously                                        
is they certainly weren't saying it in                                          
unison but one of them says believe on                                          
the Lord Jesus Christ and thou shalt be                                         
saved and all thy house and the other                                           
one says yes amen what he said is true                                          
they spoke to him the word of the Lord                                          
and to all that were in his house and he                                        
took them the same hour so in the end                                           
it's got to be Paul or Silas that                                               
carries this out now both Paul and Silas                                        
are Jewish Silas is representing the                                            
Jewish congregation I would say the                                             
Jewish contingent might I even say that                                         
he was representing Peter's little flock                                        
in this second missionary journey that                                          
they're on Paul on the other hand being                                         
Jewish he's obviously representing the                                          
gospel unto the Gentiles it would be my                                         
condition that here we have Paul                                                
representing the gospel to the                                                  



circumcision uncircumcision Paul to the                                         
uncircumcision Silas to the circumcision                                        
so you might argue well Silas is the one                                        
that did this this is a Jewish thing                                            
Silas is carrying this out and yet I                                            
think it would be very difficult to                                             
argue that the Philippian jailer was                                            
Jewish so then do you have to say well                                          
Silas representing the Jewish people is                                         
going out doing the circumcision gospel                                         
to the uncircumcision the gospel that we                                        
have here is that to the uncircumcision                                         
so what's the purpose of this baptism I                                         
think that we have here and I think we                                          
can build this case in a number of                                              
places I think that we have not an                                              
ordinance but we do have an observance                                          
where early Christians including Paul                                           
were baptizing Gentiles well after the                                          
the mystery was given well after the                                            
Jerusalem Council that took place and                                           
that baptism was part of the mystery not                                        
at all as a saving means in fact there's                                        
nothing in there but as a means of                                              
testimony as a means of display even as                                         
a means of of camaraderie with their a                                          
Jewish believers that this is done now                                          
remember part of the problem is that                                            
sometimes we actually miss communicate                                          
this and say that that Peters little                                            
flock was saved by baptism it's not even                                        
appropriate to talk about how they were                                         
saved because their salvation was yet to                                        
come it was a kingdom salvation and so                                          
he said well to be right with God you                                           
had to be baptized but actually baptism                                         
for the Jews was always symbolic always                                         
there is there was never in fact let me                                         
say it this way there was never and is                                          
never and might I say never will be a                                           
sacramental Jewish baptism when John                                            
came it was symbolic when Peter came it                                         
was symbolic when Jesus was baptized it                                         
was symbolic because that's the only                                            
kind of baptism that Judaism has                                                
remember that baptism was not created in                                        
the New Testament baptism was not                                               
created by John the Baptist baptism the                                         
mikvah was very very well-known in first                                        
century days among Judaism and it was                                           
always symbolic so I think even if he                                           
wanted to argue the Philippian jailer                                           
was a Jew and Silas the Jew baptized him                                        
it's a symbolic baptism I don't think                                           
you can argue those things I think what                                         
we've got is a symbolic baptism where a                                         
Jewish baptism of                                                               
repentance which is not the baptism we                                          
have today a Jewish baptism of                                                  
repentance was adapted to become a                                              
Christian baptism of testimony and                                              
that's that's used today now do I think                                         



a person has to be baptized absolutely                                          
not                                                                             
is there an ordinance of water baptism                                          
absolutely not                                                                  
would the Philippian jailer have been                                           
saved without baptism if he believed in                                         
the Lord Jesus Christ is it we have                                             
every appearance of that being the case                                         
yes he would have should a a church or a                                        
ministry or evangelism focus on baptism                                         
absolutely not why you can separate the                                         
gospel from baptism we know that because                                        
Paul says God you know the Lord sent me                                         
to bed excuse me he sent me to proclaim                                         
the gospel not to baptize so baptism can                                        
be a special a meaningful of an                                                 
appropriate means of testimony that can                                         
be used and sometimes is used so I                                              
appreciate your word Roger as well as                                           
your ministry that is happening right                                           
now in Cambodia please tell those                                               
brethren there that we are pleased with                                         
what they are learning as you are                                               
teaching them and you so many of you                                            
know by the way that we are testing out                                         
a new app and here here it is right here                                        
on our website and it's got the video                                           
there I don't have that video playing                                           
but you got the video and then as you                                           
got the chats right there and we see                                            
there's Rogers question right there what                                        
I like about it is it puts my my chats                                          
in yellow so I can easily see me that                                           
between yours and it puts the questions                                         
in blue and I can click display                                                 
questions only and get just the question                                        
like Corey's question right here which                                          
actually comes from Scott paces in here                                         
did Jesus offer the kingdom to the                                              
woman at the well and subsequently to                                           
all Samaritans                                                                  
thank you Scott for the good question                                           
that comes in there let's see that is                                           
about is it John five or John six that                                          
we have the woman at the well it's it                                           
maybe it's John four let's see here                                             
trying to find that passage the as Jesus                                        
I wanted to pull that passage of John                                           
chapter 4 beginning in verse four okay                                          
and what we have be in that story of                                            
course they're coming through and says                                          
he must needs go through Samaria I I                                            
would say that here he didn't have to go                                        
through Samaria so he wanted to go                                              
through Samaria he came to a city of                                            
Samaria which is called Sychar which by                                         
the way has just tremendous Jewish roots                                        
to it so it's not like these are                                                
non-jews remember the Samaritans were                                           
intermarried Jews they were part of the                                         
ten tribes and they were for the most                                           
part they either came back after the                                            



scattering of the ten tribes or they                                            
were those who never got scattered in                                           
the first place but they married they                                           
held to Judaism but it was a morphed                                            
Judaism that came from the ten tribes                                           
you remember when that Dan they built                                           
their altar and those kind of things so                                         
it was a it was a loose mixed up kind of                                        
Judaism but they were Jews so he comes                                          
to the city of Samaria sike are to the                                          
partial of ground that Jacob gave a son                                         
Joseph there's I said it had these great                                        
Jewish roots now Jacob's Well was there                                         
Jesus therefore being wearied you know                                          
there comes a woman give me to drink for                                        
his disciples were gone away then thus                                          
saith the woman of Samaria unto                                                 
and how is it that thou being a jew                                             
asked drink of me which am a woman of                                           
Samaria for the Jews have no dealings                                           
with the Samaritans here the Judeans                                            
the the the those of the two tribes have                                        
no dealings with those of the ten tribes                                        
that are inter married jesus said unto                                          
her if thou knewest the gift of God who                                         
is it that saith unto thee give me drink                                        
and now wouldest have asked him and that                                        
he would have given the living water the                                        
woman said sir that was nothing to draw                                         
where is this water going to come from                                          
you remember the story are you greater                                          
than our Father Jacob notice our Father                                         
Jacob same heritage here he gave us this                                        
well and drank thereof himself and his                                          
children and his cattle jesus said unto                                         
her whosoever drinketh of this water                                            
shall thirst again but whosoever shall                                          
do so ever drinketh of the water that I                                         
shall give him shall never thirst but                                           
the water that I shall give him shall be                                        
a well of water springing up into                                               
everlasting life the woman said sir give                                        
me this water that I thirst neither that                                        
I come here to draw and this is where                                           
Jesus changes the subject that just a                                           
little bit wants to get at some of who                                          
she is go call your husband I don't have                                        
a husband she says well you're right you                                        
don't have a husband you had five and                                           
now you're living with a guy and the                                            
woman said sir I perceive that thou art                                         
a prophet very perceptive woman our                                             
fathers worshiped in this mountain and                                          
you say that in Jerusalem is the place                                          
where men ought to worship now this is a                                        
difference between Jews and Samaritans                                          
our fathers worshiped in this mountain                                          
our fathers were those ten tribes they                                          
moved the place of worship they rejected                                        
the Messianic line if you will through                                          
through David they knew that's where the                                        
Messiah was going to come but they said                                         



no we're creating our own thing and                                             
we're gonna call it Judaism they                                                
worshiped in this mountain                                                      
Yii say that in Jerusalem is the place                                          
where men ought to worship that is the                                          
temple jesus saith unto her woman                                               
believe me the hour cometh when you                                             
shall neither in in this mountain nor                                           
yet at Jerusalem worship the father ye                                          
shall worship ye worship ye know not                                            
what ah you're wrong woman you don't                                            
know what you're worshipping we know                                            
what we worship for salvation is of the                                         
Jews now if I could boil that down just                                         
very simply here right here her question                                        
where are we going to worship he answers                                        
the question in verse 23 he says it's in                                        
Jerusalem salvation is of the Jews but                                          
the hour cometh and now is when true                                            
worshipers shall worship the father in                                          
spirit and in truth for the father                                              
seeketh such to worship Him this has to                                         
do with not only the spirituality but                                           
can I say the physicality I think that                                          
and we'll get dig into this many moons                                          
from now and we get to chapter 4 in our                                         
John study on Wednesdays that he's                                              
saying hey the the you can worship the                                          
father in truth because he's right here                                         
God's Spirit and they that worship Him                                          
must worship Him in spirit and truth the                                        
woman said to him I know that Messiah                                           
cometh which is called Christ when he                                           
has come he will tell us all things                                             
jesus saith unto her I that speak unto                                          
thee am he you you can't get any more                                           
clearer than that can you                                                       
I am the Messiah you need to worship in                                         
Jerusalem that's what he has told her                                           
and upon this came to the disciples and                                         
marveled that he talked to this woman                                           
yet no man said what seekest thou or why                                        
talkest thou with her the woman left her                                        
waterpot went into the city and saith                                           
unto that man come see a man which told                                         
me all things that I ever did is not                                            
this the Christ they went out to the                                            
city came unto Him in the meanwhile his                                         
disciples prayed unto him master he he                                          
said                                                                            
have food that you not know not of and                                          
if I am not mistaken this ends the story                                        
so our question then                                                            
did Jesus offer the kingdom to the woman                                        
at the well and subsequently to all                                             
Samaritans I think when you look at that                                        
closely not not really there is not at                                          
an offer of the kingdom as a matter of                                          
fact you may know that I don't think                                            
Jesus ever offered the kingdom to                                               
anybody I know that I'm very much in the                                        
minority on this but let me explain                                             



myself and then get back here to the the                                        
details of this question I think that to                                        
have a bona fide Kingdom offer the king                                         
had already had to have already been                                            
crucified buried risen again and                                                
ascended unto the Father because those                                          
things were prophesied so we get the                                            
question from time to time well what if                                         
they had accepted Jesus as Messiah and                                          
didn't crucify him                                                              
I say well that that wasn't going to                                            
happen it was prophesied that that                                              
wasn't going to happen therefore to say                                         
he was offering them the kingdom is not                                         
a bona fide offer bona fide means good                                          
faith that's not a good faith offer                                             
because it's one of these things that                                           
you know you're you're saying remember                                          
like when we were kids like you can have                                        
this you can have this you know really                                          
you can have this and yet you got your                                          
fingers you know cross behind your back                                         
and therefore what you say doesn't                                              
really matter right it's kind of a                                              
democratic strategy now I don't think                                           
Jesus was doing it that kind of yeah and                                        
I'm offering you the kingdom but the                                            
father says you're not going to receive                                         
it but boy I really want to look good by                                        
offering it to you so hey come whosoever                                        
will come and receive the kingdom know                                          
every time they started to crown him                                            
King he said no will not we'll have                                             
nothing of this                                                                 
how many times could we count you know                                          
you're the Messiah don't tell anybody                                           
Jesus was not offering the kingdom Jesus                                        
was proving himself to be the promised                                          
Messiah the offer of the kingdom could                                          
not come until the death burial                                                 
resurrection and ascension of Jesus                                             
Christ then those prophecies were                                               
fulfilled                                                                       
I might even add to that after the                                              
Ascension of the sending of the Holy                                            
Spirit                                                                          
after those prophecies were fulfilled                                           
then the kingdom could be offered and I                                         
think then the kingdom was offered                                              
beginning in the second chapter of Acts                                         
with Peter as he begins to offer the                                            
kingdom so therefore I look at that and                                         
say well no he didn't offer the kingdom                                         
to the Samaritans because he didn't even                                        
offer the kingdom to the Jews he offered                                        
himself as the king now with the                                                
Samaritans here when you look at this                                           
again look closely in John chapter 4                                            
beginning in verse what 3 or 4 there                                            
there was no offer of the kingdom Jesus                                         
did say I'm the Christ very clearly he                                          
said I'm the Christ Jesus also said if                                          



you're going to worship the father you                                          
do it in Jerusalem so Jesus told them if                                        
you if you will he told them how to                                             
repent                                                                          
that's a kingdom thing he said you're                                           
going to have to align with the Jews not                                        
the Samaritans so I think that what you                                         
have here is that perhaps this woman did                                        
recognize we don't know the full story                                          
again here perhaps the woman did                                                
recognize hey I am going to have to                                             
align myself with Jerusalem even though                                         
our fathers said in this place and we'll                                        
have to go to that place I appreciate                                           
the question Scott in Dallas thank you                                          
very much and let's see here what other                                         
questions we've got here today                                                  
from let's see if we got any on Facebook                                        
the real God I'm gonna see if I can find                                        
this a bigger print here let me yes                                             
there we go                                                                     
the real this is I'm not sure if it's a                                         
question or comment from Joel we'll get                                         
here the real gospel that Paul shared is                                        
really found in acts 16:30 to the                                               
Pauline gospel is more than just believe                                        
on the Lord Jesus Christ the Pauline                                            
gospel is found in the death burial and                                         
resurrection and it also tells us that                                          
Paul preached to the whole family the                                           
gospel so maybe they all made a decision                                        
for Christ the family was not saved just                                        
because the husband was saved                                                   
individuals are saved individually there                                        
is not a family plan                                                            
very good addition to what I had said                                           
earlier I appreciate that very much                                             
thank you for your comment there and                                            
let's see here we've got by the way I                                           
noticed someone comment on Vimeo a                                              
comment about Vimeo and that I do want                                          
you to know that the new chat app we                                            
have here is actually based on YouTube                                          
so it is the YouTube going through there                                        
because many of you did have Vimeo                                              
problems so when you do that and there's                                        
a way to do that on your phone where it                                         
all shows up there as well but we'll                                            
look at that                                                                    
at another time but those are based on                                          
YouTube not on Vimeo or YouTube is the                                          
feed there anyway that is going through                                         
okay thank you very much and I there's                                          
two of us now Joel agrees with me that                                          
the kingdom was not offered to anyone                                           
until we get to those pauline days Thank                                        
You Joel I appreciate it and there's                                            
there's a nice question the question is                                         
do you use a green screen would you be                                          
willing to pan the camera and show the                                          
studio and introduce the staff well                                             
the answer is kind of lump sum and tell                                         



you how we do this here actually when we                                        
are in the studio which is about 90% of                                         
the time we do not use a green screen                                           
and so that behind me is real those are                                         
real plants right there and it's a real                                         
cup and a real scroll right there and                                           
the room looks absolutely beautiful                                             
like this I can almost touch the wall on                                        
that side and it's a very small room a                                          
former garage that we have make shifted                                         
into a studio and the camera doesn't pan                                        
actually it is fixed and it zooms is all                                        
it does and so actually I would have to                                         
have them come over here we'll do that                                          
someday today Cory is out we only have                                          
Nathan in today but they are right over                                         
there which is why sometimes I look that                                        
way and ask a question now we have just                                         
developed I'm excited about this we have                                        
just developed a studio in my shed at my                                        
house this is because sometimes like                                            
yesterday we got 12 inches of snow and                                          
sometimes it's just not very easy to get                                        
out and so now using a green screen I                                           
can be in the studio we've only done                                            
that once had a few little glitches                                             
because we're not quite there yet but                                           
there will come a time when I'm just                                            
able to go right out there and it is                                            
green screen which means it'll look                                             
almost just like this except I only have                                        
one of these tables so the other table                                          
looks just a little bit different but                                           
what you're not supposed to be able to                                          
notice the difference and that is about                                         
a seven by eleven room so it's pretty                                           
tight when we get in there but it works                                         
and keeps us going on snow days and all                                         
those other kind of things that take                                            
place so I appreciate that okay let's                                           
see here we are coming in with your                                             
questions from Michael thanks for using                                         
the chat app I appreciate that who do                                           
you                                                                             
believe - to whom belong the mansions                                           
I'm going to change that just a little                                          
bit who at a mansions that Jesus to whom                                        
are them who owns a man I don't know how                                        
to say that to whom are given the                                               
mansions in John chapter 14 verse 2 in                                          
my father's house are many mansions if                                          
it were not so I would have told you I                                          
go to prepare a place for you and if I                                          
go and prepare a place for you I will                                           
come again and receive you unto myself                                          
that where I am there ye may be also I                                          
think there a couple of errors we pull                                          
constantly from this passage one is that                                        
many pre-tribbers like I'm a pre-trib                                           
are many pre-tribbers teach this as a                                           
rapture verse one excuse me verse two                                           
especially if I go I will come again                                            



verse three it is I will come again and                                         
receive you unto myself now that's one                                          
of those cases in which that's only                                             
similar to the rapture but it's not                                             
talking about the rapture we are                                                
received unto him in the rapture but                                            
this is not a passage about the rapture                                         
there are a number of different things                                          
that tell us that now another mistake I                                         
think that is made here is that we                                              
assume that all of us are given a                                               
mansion in heaven based upon this issue                                         
right here in my father's house are many                                        
mansions he's building me a mansion                                             
right now this is what the father is                                            
doing this is another little subtle way                                         
in which we make salvation in the plan                                          
of God and even the work of Jesus Christ                                        
right now to be all about me you know                                           
he's probably I don't know probably                                             
right now he's meeting with the                                                 
architect of my mansion giving in some                                          
of my specifications and all the things                                         
that I'm going to need for my eternity                                          
in heaven I think that there's there's a                                        
lot of eisegesis or maybe Bosch maybe I                                         
should say this different there's a lot                                         
of narcissus in here reading of myself                                          
into this hey I want a mansion he's                                             
going to prepare a mansion now once                                             
again he certainly was talking to the                                           
so if there are many mansions and                                               
there's one for everybody then I need to                                        
find another passage of scripture to                                            
show that here I can prove that there is                                        
a mansion and we'll talk about that word                                        
for in a moment but there's a mansion                                           
for the Apostles can I ever prove that                                          
there is a mansion for me let me pull up                                        
the Treasury of scripture knowledge here                                        
which is a good cross-reference and                                             
let's look up John chapter 14 verse 2 in                                        
my father's house are many mansions the                                         
way you use the Treasury of Scripture                                           
knowledge as you take this word right                                           
here it's built upon the King James so                                          
my and we're looking for my two if in my                                        
father's house were many mansions if so                                         
this section right here he has these                                            
references right here let's just look at                                        
them very quickly we know that if this                                          
earthly house if our earthly House of                                           
this Tabernacle be dissolved we have a                                          
building of God a house made with hands                                         
eternal in the heavens I think you would                                        
agree with me that though I can                                                 
understand how oratory and his staff                                            
that put this together how they                                                 
connected these I think you would agree                                         
with me that second Corinthians chapter                                         
five verse one is not talking about our                                         
earthly house here nor our heavenly                                             



house there it's talking about the body                                         
and it is speaking metaphorically if if                                         
you will Hebrews chapter 11 verse 10 he                                         
Abraham looked for a city which hath                                            
foundations whose builder and maker is                                          
God going down verses 14 through 16 for                                         
they say such things declare plainly                                            
that they seek a country and truly if                                           
they had been mindful of that country                                           
from whence they came they might have                                           
had the opportunity to return but now                                           
they desire a better country that is a                                          
heavenly wherefore God is not ashamed to                                        
be called their God for he has prepared                                         
for them a city okay I think you would                                          
agree with me there that's talking about                                        
the new                                                                         
Jerusalem and is talking about Abraham                                          
and the promises does it really say that                                        
I'm going to live in a mansion well not                                         
really                                                                          
let's go to the next one that shows                                             
Hebrews 13 14 for here we have no                                               
continuing City but we seek one to come                                         
doesn't tell me if I have a mansion                                             
Romans Revelation chapter 3 verse 12 I                                          
will make him a pillar in the temple of                                         
God hill you know doesn't it again                                              
speaks about being a pillar in the                                              
temple nothing about a mansion verse 21                                         
to him that overcometh I will grant to                                          
sit with me at my throne okay where my                                          
father is there you will be also                                                
Revelation 21 verse 10 here's the great                                         
city of Jerusalem descending from God                                           
glory as of God the precious stones the                                         
crib clear as crystal the wall the gates                                        
nothing about a mansion that is there                                           
now that's all the cross references did                                         
did Treasury scripture knowledge miss                                           
one or two ah maybe but you're not going                                        
to find one that says all believers in                                          
Christ when they go they get a mansion                                          
that's something we've made out it makes                                        
a nice country gospel song by the way I                                         
might add and tap your toe to it and                                            
sing and there's just a mansion just                                            
over the hilltop you know and all that                                          
kind of stuff that I I understand and                                           
and I wouldn't prohibit it being sung in                                        
my church by the way but I don't think                                          
that's talking about us so the only                                             
thing that we can go from and John 14 is                                        
the Apostles were told that there was a                                         
mansion there now let's go back to the                                          
verse here and look at it once one more                                         
in my father's house where is that again                                        
I think covenant theology did this to us                                        
we want to say that's heaven but you                                            
will not find a place in the Bible in                                           
which the father's house is heaven and                                          
if you just take the words of Jesus my                                          



father's house                                                                  
you've taken my father's house which is                                         
to be a house of prayer and you've made                                         
it into a den of thieves why they made                                          
heaven in to identify no obviously he's                                         
talking about the temple and here he has                                        
to be talking about the temple once                                             
again I would do the homework there but                                         
I don't think there's a place in the                                            
scripture looking very quickly here you                                         
know there's a there's a place is about                                         
the you know God dwelling in the glory                                          
of heaven but all those references to my                                        
father's house let scripture interpret                                          
Scripture it tells you it's the temple                                          
and even that you know the psalmist I                                           
was glad when they said unto me let us                                          
go into the house of the Lord it's not                                          
talking about your local little church                                          
down there and it's not talking about                                           
heaven it's talking about the temple                                            
this is the house of the Lord                                                   
this is my father's house so now let's                                          
read that differently in the temple are                                         
many mansions if it were not so I would                                         
have told you I go and prepare a place                                          
for you now since he says if it were not                                        
so I would have told you they had been                                          
to the temple they knew what was in the                                         
temple so clearly he's talking about the                                        
Millennial temple which they had not                                            
been to so in my father's house                                                 
ultimately I'm speaking of the                                                  
Millennial temple he says there are many                                        
mansions now if we take that word                                               
mansions and we were to pull it up if                                           
you look here it's the word Minow and                                           
it's the word really for to abide or to                                         
stay well so see how it's used in the                                           
scripture mansions our abode the only                                           
other time it's used in that form is                                            
John 14 verse 23 jesus answered and said                                        
if a man love me he will keep my words                                          
if my father will love him he will come                                         
unto him and make our abode with him it                                         
it actually is that word Meno is the                                            
word to abide this is why some of the                                           
translations have gone with                                                     
dwelling-place in my father's house are                                         
many dwelling places I                                                          
if I'm not mistaken that's what new                                             
American Standard does yes on the left                                          
side of your screen in my father's house                                        
are many dwelling places I think you                                            
probably would agree with me that that                                          
doesn't have much of a ring to it and                                           
I'm gonna tell you in a moment why I                                            
think mansions is actually a pretty                                             
decent word they're looking at Youngs                                           
literal in my father's house they went                                          
with mansions also let's look at Darby                                          
and my father's house with our mini                                             



abodes okay I would rather use a bodes                                          
than dwelling places because just um                                            
it's not very poetic and we just will be                                        
nice in the way we translate right but                                          
in the temple there are many abodes now                                         
speaking again of the Millennial temple                                         
he says there's places to live there                                            
there's places to abide there now I                                             
don't think that we use maybe in any                                            
part of the United States if this is                                            
used someone can tell me maybe up in the                                        
Northeast it's used                                                             
I've heard every now and then I think                                           
it's more used in in England however the                                        
place where the pastor lives what's that                                        
place called now sometimes for example                                          
in my part of the country it would be                                           
called a parsonage because it's where                                           
the parson is the parsonage in other                                            
places I've heard it called the                                                 
historian because that's where the                                              
pastor is sounds kind of like the                                               
mausoleum to me but nonetheless there's                                         
the parsonage there's the past aureum by                                        
the way if you have a small church I                                            
think you should have one discussion for                                        
another day but I think you should own a                                        
house if you have a small church it's                                           
what saved this church right here from                                          
closing down and many other churches so                                         
parsonage past or iam but in some places                                        
of the world and maybe in New England                                           
they are called a manse a manse going                                           
back into 1611 the manses plural is a                                           
mansion and so here really what it says                                         
is in my father's                                                               
house there is a place for you apostles                                         
to live those of you who have this                                              
clerical duty clergy duty you will live                                         
in the manse the man says the mansions                                          
and if it weren't so I would have told                                          
you I go to prepare a place for you I                                           
will receive you unto myself and as far                                         
as the Apostles knew at that point he                                           
was talking about when he comes and                                             
receives his people from one end of the                                         
worlds of the others Jesus talked about                                         
in Matthew chapter 24 so I think Matt I                                         
think John 14 whereas it's a very                                               
encouraging scripture I think that like                                         
the rest of the Gospels it is very much                                         
focused on the Jewish people and                                                
especially in this case the Apostles                                            
appreciate the good question that is                                            
used there okay                                                                 
and looks like some comments about the                                          
time stamp on our new app there and I                                           
think that's Nathan did mention that                                            
there is a little issue of aligning that                                        
with the Greenwich Mean Time and getting                                        
that in and there where he's working on                                         
that                                                                            



let's see Greg says I made a statement                                          
that our borders should be patrolled by                                         
the army and not civilians what do you                                          
think you know they are controlled today                                        
by the Border Patrol which is a civilian                                        
job if you will and the you know                                                
technically the army is what protects                                           
the homeland and sometimes does that                                            
I would take a hunch that in every other                                        
country of the world it's probably the                                          
army that that does that I know                                                 
certainly when you go to Israel it's the                                        
IDF that takes care of that                                                     
and a branch of the the IDF in such a                                           
case of course you would take the Border                                        
Patrol and integrate it into the army I                                         
suppose it would be a branch of the army                                        
I think there's some good good thinking                                         
behind that on what that how that                                               
carries out I think it probably the                                             
benefit of that would be that it would                                          
give the president a little more leeway                                         
because he is the the how did I forget                                          
the term there the the chief commander                                          
in chief that's what I'm trying to say                                          
he's the commander in chief and for the                                         
most part can command the army to do                                            
whatever he wants the army to do and                                            
obviously a few limitations they're                                             
constitutionally but he's got vast                                              
leeway with the army and the army                                               
fortunately does not speak does not you                                         
know have to answer to Congress and get                                         
its orders from Congress what chaos that                                        
would be in fact not only today I don't                                         
think there's been a time in our 240                                            
some years of history that that would                                           
have ever worked out well or the Supreme                                        
Court for that matter it's got to be a                                          
commander of jeef and it comes to the                                           
executive branch and so there's there's                                         
some good argumentation that you give                                           
there appreciates that okay let's see                                           
here I'm gonna go to Facebook and see                                           
what our questions are on Facebook if we                                        
have any and it's okay related and I                                            
think I answered that question the                                              
rapture in John 14 yeah okay that's a                                           
comment no rapture and John John or in                                          
John 14 I totally agree there through                                           
that the from I promised myself I was                                           
not going to forget Finland right what                                          
was Jesus raised on the third day                                               
or after the third day you know let's                                           
see if we can put this together Acts                                            
Peter I believe is speaking and it says                                         
him God raised up on the third he                                               
doesn't say on does it says he raised up                                        
the third day and showed openly let's                                           
look at the Greek on that particular                                            
passage again Acts chapter 10 verse 40                                          
God raised up you notice the word on                                            



this is actually the the definite                                               
article here they've inserted the word                                          
on he raised up the third day now these                                         
arrows here tell us it's a an indirect                                          
object and so he didn't raise up the                                            
third day but he he raised up this one                                          
raised up Jesus on the third day and                                            
gave him his is manifest to become                                              
showed him openly that is to say so I                                           
going just from that verse I think that                                         
we could say that this is saying if                                             
there's another passage that we could go                                        
from here i I think that raised him on                                          
the third day the question is on the                                            
third day or after the third day I think                                        
it's on the third day now I'm not gonna                                         
go back into the Gospels but I would                                            
tell you                                                                        
we're probably I'm going to guess the                                           
the question of the confusion if that's                                         
the right word the the                                                          
the perplexing matter of it comes when                                          
you take the words of the Gospels and                                           
when you take those words of the Gospels                                        
that you do end up with a challenge of                                          
chronology for one wasn't right in their                                        
purpose and so the manner in which they                                         
read they spoke some things was just a                                          
little bit differently and it was begin                                         
became to be rather difficult for them                                          
to do so because of that I think we're                                          
easier going out somewhere else now what                                        
would be good here is to see if Luke who                                        
writes acts what does he say so let's                                           
try to align Luke and acts together and                                         
I am not sure let's see verse 40 we're                                          
looking at well doesn't look like Luke                                          
has the reference Matthew I'm using a                                           
treasury of scripture knowledge here                                            
once again                                                                      
I got raised him from the dead he was                                           
seen doesn't have a reference to the                                            
third day 1731 does not also he was                                             
raised from the dead but not a reference                                        
to the third day Matthew at the end of                                          
the Sabbath as it began to dawn toward                                          
the first day came Mary Magdalene and                                           
then verse 2 there was an earthquake and                                        
the Lord came and then we get into non                                          
Gospel so what the the issue you come up                                        
with here and as we approach Easter we                                          
should dig into this a little more the                                          
issue you come up with here is taking                                           
some of these passages like you know                                            
three days three nights in the in the                                           
belly of the whale I have done a sermon                                         
on that somewhere that I'll find and                                            
bring that together and it becomes                                              
difficult but I think that the thing to                                         
do here is always find the simplest                                             
passage and go from there take that as                                          
your bedrock and say I've got to figure                                         



out how the more difficult passages                                             
align with this passage so in this case                                         
if you're working on a chronology of                                            
when he was when he was was when he died                                        
the chronology of the crucifixion or                                            
chronology of the last week then you put                                        
all that in together and say I've got to                                        
make it a line with verse 40 of Acts                                            
chapter 10 him God raised up the third                                          
day and I think the way King James has                                          
got that there is very accurate                                                 
according to the Greek that we looked at                                        
him God raised up the third day and                                             
showed him showed him now another thing                                         
that you could do to try to say okay can                                        
the third day you know what can that                                            
mean you could begin to look at some                                            
other places for example I think even in                                        
John chapter 2 yeah John chapter 2 verse                                        
1 the third day there was a marriage in                                         
Cana so you could go back into chapter 2                                        
and find here the third day and what                                            
does that mean and you could piece some                                         
of those things together so I think that                                        
he was raised up on the third day I                                             
think that it's very difficult to say                                           
the third day had concluded and he was                                          
raised which would actually be after                                            
three days or on the fourth day and you                                         
would bring that about                                                          
is there a passage of scripture that                                            
says let's go let's look at matthew 831                                         
and see if we can I think it's matthew                                          
831 mark 831 let's try that okay he                                             
began to teach them that the Son of man                                         
must suffer all these things be rejected                                        
of the                                                                          
elders and the chief priests and the                                            
scribes and be killed and after three                                           
days rise again so here's where we've                                           
got to align these two scriptures is it                                         
after three days is it the third day so                                         
Luke is pretty clear the third day and                                          
mark appears to be pretty clear after                                           
three days if we look let's pull the                                            
Greek app and Mitte                                                             
is the word here I think let's discuss                                          
that word here Tracy and tres timorous                                          
three days to rise again so meta is                                             
actually let's see if we can pull up the                                        
way that word is translated and okay                                            
notice there's an after but then you                                            
have width                                                                      
a lot of width here it's use four                                               
hundred seventy four times so there's                                           
plenty of things to look at there's a                                           
width here's an after after six days or                                         
with us with six days there's an of with                                        
there's another after a long time or                                            
with a long time and you can go through                                         
and you can look through again so many                                          
of these in through in in the clouds                                            



there's one now meta think it like                                              
metamorphosis is the word often is                                              
identified with changing meta turning to                                        
changing too so if we understand this                                           
word meta does not inherently mean after                                        
so what we have here is and with three                                          
days and changing three days rise again                                         
I think that only the English require                                           
only the English creates this problem I                                         
don't think the Greek does create the                                           
problem so again I think that acts 10 is                                        
pretty clear the third day and mark 831                                         
the Greek aligns                                                                
with three days even sometimes in three                                         
days of three days changing three days                                          
changing towards three days this it all                                         
fits there so I think it's our English                                          
that has done this let's try one more                                           
thing I have not obviously done this in                                         
advance but let's take the English word                                         
after rather than the Greek word meta                                           
that we looked up had 474 times let's                                           
take the English word after and let's                                           
limit this because we were interested in                                        
in the New Testament here so let's limit                                        
this to the New Testament okay                                                  
that was so we have 296 times again                                             
probably too many to look at but let's                                          
just take one here after they were                                              
brought in is the word meta                                                     
okay so 311 we have after and okay                                              
that's what I was suspecting here is a                                          
different word that is after and this                                           
so I think that if you went through all                                         
of these 296 times you're going to find                                         
that it is very possible that there is a                                        
more clear word for after the completion                                        
of then meta and then you would have to                                         
say so why did he use meta instead of                                           
that more clear word I'm laying out a                                           
little bit of foundation right there                                            
rather than doing the study simply                                              
because we have 296 times we've got to                                          
go through and figure that out but again                                        
let me outline that contention here we                                          
had to work through this one but on the                                         
third day or after the third day Matthew                                        
excuse me Acts chapter 10 verse 40 says                                         
on the third day Matthew or excuse me                                           
I'll get it                                                                     
mark chapter 8 verse 31 says after                                              
that's a contradiction you can't be                                             
after the third day and                                                         
the third day so what are we going to do                                        
with this we can listen to the college                                          
professor who says the Bible's full of                                          
myths and contradictions or we can say                                          
well I need to be I need to look into                                           
this and I see that mm that's Luke was                                          
pretty clear in Acts chapter 10 or Peter                                        
was speaking actually Luke was writing                                          
in Acts chapter 10                                                              



on the third day looks to be very cut                                           
and dried                                                                       
but meta in mark after three days isn't                                         
so cut and dried that is a term that                                            
could actually include it happening on                                          
that third day coming to the third day                                          
of the third day changing towards the                                           
third day he rose he would rise again so                                        
there's as a matter of fact you know he                                         
was risen early on that morning and if                                          
you again come back to this Matthew                                             
chapter 8 verse 31 and metta three days                                         
if you take that as changing and                                                
changing three days rise again                                                  
changing to the third day that is right                                         
at the beginning of the third day is                                            
actually what meta can mean so therefore                                        
then I say okay I think I've got a                                              
pretty good case one more thing I want                                          
to do is see if mark could have chosen a                                        
word a Greek word that definitely meant                                         
after the third day was over if he could                                        
have chosen that word and I suspect he                                          
could have then it would have to say why                                        
didn't he use that if that's what he                                            
meant why did he use this word that                                             
could mean very early on the third day I                                        
I think it's on the third day very early                                        
on the third day that's the argument if                                         
I was standing before the jury trying to                                        
bring that out that is certainly the                                            
argument that I would be giving let me                                          
say to you also by the way hadn't                                               
mentioned this today and it's Wednesday                                         
and our special is there really is a                                            
difference by Renauld showers there it                                          
really is a good book and it really is a                                        
good bargain I think yeah I think with                                          
if you use the coupon code Wednesday I                                          
think it comes to seven dollars and 67                                          
cents or something like that and it's                                           
not a little pamphlet this is a book                                            
that's got 234 pages in it                                                      
and it's you know good quality stuff                                            
by Renault showers who has gone to                                              
heaven now but there really is a                                                
difference a comparison of Covenant and                                         
dispensational theology again go to                                             
dispensation of publishing com use                                              
coupon code Wednesday and you can get                                           
30% off that book which brings it again                                         
I think to seven dollars sixty seven                                            
cents something right in there and you                                          
can use that okay                                                               
have I missed questions here thanks Joel                                        
and Grand Rapids by Bible drop Bible                                            
doctrines to live by has a book by Wayne                                        
Carver that presents a pretty good                                              
chronology of the Passion Week I think                                          
we've talked about this before too but                                          
let me say chronologies of the last week                                        
of Jesus's life the the Passion Week we                                         



should call it because he lived after                                           
that the chronologies of the crucifixion                                        
week are not easy at all                                                        
and Carver has one there's the harmonies                                        
of the gospel they try one there's some                                         
there's some good ones out there all of                                         
them are going to have some differences                                         
in them Bollinger has some of that and                                          
lots of lots of lots of issues on                                               
putting all that together and the way                                           
wording was using and one then to dandy                                         
one says hey Lindsey has a good video on                                        
that subject as well and appreciate that                                        
some some discussion about the high                                             
Sabbath through there okay I'm going to                                         
back up here and see what questions I                                           
Stephen thanks for that good question                                           
treasury of scripture knowledge does                                            
dispensational publishing sell this why                                         
yes as a matter of fact we do                                                   
and you can find that of course at                                              
dispensational publishing dot-com I                                             
think if you go there there's the                                               
special right there and probably if you                                         
just do that little search box right                                            
there and type Treasury there you go the                                        
Treasury of scripture knowledge $24.97 I                                        
guess we don't have a picture of it we                                          
should put a picture of it up there a                                           
little note by me and a little word                                             
there it is hardback it's about this                                            
thick you have to have these in order to                                        
do it and yet very valuable I think that                                        
it's it's one of the two or three books                                         
that every pastor should have write on                                          
their desk I now use it electronically                                          
you can use it electronically it's                                              
public domain it's free out there so if                                         
even if you look at blue letter Bible or                                        
just even do a computer search internet                                         
search for a treasury of scripture                                              
knowledge you'll find online versions of                                        
it but kind of like the companion Bible                                         
there's a few things that are are                                               
helpful that are not in it and there in                                         
this case there's a few things that are                                         
very helpful too that are only on the                                           
electronic version namely the ability to                                        
hover or click and go right there                                               
but we all need to work on a little                                             
Bible drill nonetheless don't we ah                                             
let's see I I see the question but I'm                                          
not exactly sure I think it refers to                                           
something else                                                                  
one dandy dandy one what do you mean by                                         
saved this ministry I'm not sure what                                           
context I was speaking in or that came                                          
from so so I don't know what I meant                                            
how's that                                                                      
appreciate you being here okay are we                                           
we good we finished everything right and                                        
so let's see I think one dandy dandy one                                        



earlier was asking to pan and see the                                           
staff and can't do that but I'll ask                                            
them to come over and because if they                                           
stand up you won't see them they're                                             
going to have to get on their knees and                                         
they will come and show you that they do                                        
exist here we go                                                                
this is Nathan my son he's the Guru who                                         
makes it all happen                                                             
this is Corey who's wearing a hat in the                                        
building and but it's a garage I tell                                           
you what as I discussed earlier and he's                                        
been out shoveling snow this morning as                                         
well and we are glad that Corey is the                                          
first student at the Taos Theological                                           
Seminary and Nathan is the one that                                             
makes it all happen and when you have                                           
complaints about the way it doesn't work                                        
Nathan at Randy white ministry lrg he's                                         
the one I send it to him and we are very                                        
glad that you were here hope you'll get                                         
this special I use coupon code Wednesday                                        
at dispensation of publishing until                                             
tonight no I started to say tomorrow but                                        
tonight we have a link F yeah I almost                                          
see that's what I thought the link is                                           
soon to be up for our study the Gospel                                          
of John it is at 6:15 p.m. mountain time                                        
look forward to seeing you say hi to                                            
these guys I appreciate them god bless                                          
you all                                                                         
you're dismissed now they got a run to                                          
push the buttons so they can't dismiss                                          
us okay now you can go thanks for being                                         
you                                                                             
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


